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A meeting of the Board was called to order by the President Cliff Mueller at 8:06 

p.m. Present for the meeting Bonita Hutcheson, Roger Rowland, Bill Carter, and 
Rowena Yarbrough. Guests Mary Carter, Ralph Landau de Laguna and wife Denise 
Tautfiest. 
 

Minutes: Roger Rowland moved seconded by Rowena Yarbrough to approve 
the minutes of February 27, 2006.  Motion carried. 

 
Treasurer Report:  Roger Rowland reported a balance of $13,882.14 in 

checking and savings. An additional $120.00 was received for sales of the History 
Books. 

 
Presentation:  Denise Tautfiest presented to the Society a stack of melted coins 

recovered from the burned pop machine in the planer building at Kaibab Lumber.  The 
daughter of Gene Fortier, Tambour Hauen, donated these coins.  Gene Fortier was the 
Sales Manager for Kaibab Lumber Co. 

Discussion was held on when the fire took place, but no one could remember.  
The coins appear to be mostly nickels, and the top one is dated 1965.  So we know the 
fire was from that date forward. 

The coins were given to the custody of the Secretary. 
Denise was thanked for relaying them to the Society and a thank you will be sent 

to Tambour Hauen. 
 
Bean House:  The Sheridan Redevelopment Plan could include the Bean House 

(partial house) but no proof of their ownership seems to be available.  
 It was moved by Roger Rowland, seconded by Bill Carter, that the Historical 

Society recommends not to restore or retain the Petersburg Hotel cabin, and the partial 
House of Judge Bean, but to erect a plaque to identify them and their location.  Motion 
carried. 

 
Update on History Program:  The photos of the slide program are on Power 

Point, which Bonita Hutcheson does not have.  This program would allow us to put the 
entire program on the disc.  Roger Rowland is very interested in this project, and stated 
that he would like to see the disc again. 

  
Adjournment:  There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 

8:37 p.m. The next meeting will be April 24, 2006. 


